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Meeting Minutes March 3, 2020 

 

 
1.1 Officers and Directors:  
 

Officer/Director Title Present Absent Activity Expiration Date 

Hiller, Greg Pres. X   12/31/ 

Sweet, Jim      VP X    12/31/ 

Kunzer, Jeff Treas. X  Clays 12/31/ 

Davis, Don Sec. X    

     12/31/ 

Benedict, Steve Dir  X Membership 12/31/ 

 Dir   Adult Ed& 
Training 

12/31/ 

Benton, Rick Dir X  Rifle Range 12/31/ 

 Dir    12/31/ 

 Dir   Youth 
Activities 

12/31/ 

        

 
 
1.2  Other Members Present:   Horst Merkl, Wil Harding, Dick Cataldi, Dan Sperr, Bill Haley, Gary 
Palis, Ronnie Hyde, Bill Jolliff, Stephen Hyde, David Waddell, Greg Sorbou, Don Smith. 
  

2.0 Meeting Minutes: 
Meeting called to order by Greg Hiller at 7:00 PM. 
 

2.1 Reading and Approval of Minutes:  

 

Don Davis read the minutes for the February meeting. A correction was made on item #3.4 

“the Saturday Hunter Ed. course is from 8:00 AM – noon”.               Approved. 

                                                               

2.2 Reports of Officers, Boards and Standing Committees: 

 

Jeff Kunzer read the Treasurer’s report for February.          Approved. 

 

Jeff reported 499 members have renewed thus far.   

http://www.williamsongunclub.org/


 

3.0 New Business: 

 

3.1 There was an incident on Sunday involving a member that touched off a round on the 

range while there were people putting up targets.  This was done while the range alarm was 

sounding and NO shooting should have occurred.  It was reported that the member displayed 

“an attitude” prior to leaving hastily.  Greg Hiller will contact the member to get his side of 

the story and make judgement at that time. 

 

3.2 Wil Harding asked if he has the range reserved for his upcoming class.  The range is 

reserved. 

 

3.3  Don Smith shared information from the Federation regarding a youth fishing derby.  

Fishing poles were bought from B&E prior to its closing.  Some will be sold and put in 

libraries and others will be used as prizes for the fishing derby.  Don commented that the 

Federation is doing a lot of good things with our youth.   

 

3.4 Jeff asked if we should give a donation to the Federation.  All agreed.  A motion was 

made for making a one-time donation to the Federation for $300.00.  Approved.  

 

3.5 Greg asked if there was anything we could do to draw more shooters to our range.  There 

was some discussion and most agreed it is a good course and no changes were recommended. 

 

3.6 Greg expressed concern regarding the number of people helping to maintain the course 

(fill machines, change batteries, etc.)  Greg pointed out that if we can’t get volunteers to help 

we may have to hire it out and that would raise range costs and fees. 

 

3.7 A question was raised regarding the 5 year handgun renewal process.  There was 

discussion and the process was clarified. 

 

3.8 Don Smith reminded us that SCOPE has tote bags for sale as a fund raiser for $5.00 each.  

He also passed out some literature on gun legislation.  A good deal of discussion followed. 

 

Greg Hiller made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:43 PM.   Motion approved. 


